
PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
Notice of Decisions on the Proposed Second Generation Dunedin City 
District Plan (2GP) – 7 November 2018 
 
Pursuant to clauses 10 and 11 of Schedule 1 of the Resource Management Act 1991, the 
Dunedin City Council gives notice of its decisions on submissions on the Proposed Second 
Generation Dunedin City District Plan (2GP). 
 
The 2GP Hearings Panel has considered submissions and made decisions on the provisions of 
the Plan affected by those submissions. 
 
There are 29 decision reports, accompanied by a marked-up version of the notified Plan 
(2015) showing changes made to provisions. A new decisions version of the 2GP and 
planning maps, will replace the notified version on the 2GP website. The notified 2GP (2015) 
will still be available online in a PDF format. 
 
You can read the decisions on submissions to the 2GP at www.2gp.dunedin.govt.nz. The 
website can also be accessed at one of the public computers at the Dunedin City Library, 
Mosgiel Library, Port Chalmers Library, Waikouaiti Library, South Dunedin Community Pop-Up 
and the Blueskin Bay Library at Waitati. A hard copy is available for viewing at the Dunedin 
City Council Civic Centre, Ground Floor, 50 The Octagon, Dunedin. 
 
For enquiries about the decisions on submissions, please contact the 2GP team 
2gpappeals@dcc.govt.nz.  

 
Status of 2GP once decisions are released 
Once decisions have been released, all provisions (objectives, policies and rules) in the 2GP 
decisions version (November 2018) have legal effect. Legal effect means that both the new 
2GP decisions version (November 2018) provisions and the operative District Plan (2006) 
provisions apply.  
 
The 2GP provisions will overtime replace the Operative District Plan (2006) provisions as the 
2GP provisions become beyond appeal (e.g. no appeals received, or appeals determined or 
withdrawn). 
 
For enquiries about resource consents and what rules may apply to your activity please 
contact, as normal, one of the Resource Consent team’s front counter planners or email 
planning@dcc.govt.nz. 
 
Appeals 
Clause 14 of the first schedule RMA establishes who can appeal the decisions. It says 
submitters may appeal decisions on matters that were the subject of their submission. The 
deadline for lodging a notice of appeal is 30 working days from being served with the public 
notice. 30 working days from 7 November is 19 December 2018. Further information on the 
appeals process is available at: https://environmentcourt.govt.nz/court-process/lodge-
appeal-or-application  
 
Enquiries: 
Planners from both teams will be available Monday–Friday, 8.30am–5pm, on the ground floor 
of the DCC’s Civic Centre to respond to any enquiries about 2GP decisions. You can also speak 
to a planner by calling the DCC on 03 477 4000. Please indicate which type of enquiry you 
have, so you can be directed to the right person.   
 
 
Dr Sue Bidrose 
 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE, DUNEDIN CITY COUNCIL 
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